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| represent the Oregon Christian Home Education Association Network
(OCEANetwork). We have 50 affiliated support groups and points of information
statewide. And we put on Apple Pie Day at the Capitol.

OCEANetwork has a concern about HB 2508, the student records database bill:
Nowhere in the bill is there a prohibition against storing data about homeschooled
students.

We do not want our students' private information stored in this database.

Please amend the bill with language like this: The standardized method for student
data usage created under section 1 of this 2025 Act cannot be used to contain data
about students being educated under ORS 339.030 (d) or (e).

This is a very important issue for us.

Thank you.

Rodger Williams

OCEANetwork Legislative Coordinator
https://OCEANetwork.org



